CCMGA Meeting Minutes
May 10, 2022

Goose Pond Park

Pat Farmer called the meeting to order @11:00 a.m.
Rick Miller led in the pledge to the Flag.

May Birthdays were recognized: Margaret Goolsby, Jackie Hickman, Pat Farmer, Audrey Giles,
Diane Clapp, and Lynne May.

Pat welcomed guest from Shelby County Master Gardeners: Elizabeth York, Heidee Vansant,
and President Cindy Hern.

Pat informed the association that 3 members, Charla Doucet, Trisha Williams, and Treasia
Bennet recently had deaths in their family and asked members to keep them in prayer.

Pat Farmer received her lifetime badge as part of receiving the Mary Lou McNabbe Award
AMGA 2021 Master Gardener of the Year.

In the absence of Treasia Bennett, secretary, the April minutes will be approved at the June
meeting.

In the absence of Lynne Webb, treasurer, Pat Farmer presented the financial report:
Beginning balance: $9, 047.24

Ending balance: $11,023.39

Checks: $70.67, outstanding checks: $88.93

Plant Sale deposits: $2,539.00

Pat discussed the GROW MORE GIVE MORE project sponsored by ACES. Buckets and supplies
for growing were provide by ACES. Pat asked for 6 volunteers for this project.

The Landscaping for the Rec. Center is scheduled for Thursday, May 12 @ 8:00 a.m. Seasonal
flowers will be planted in the planter around the sign. Volunteers will be needed to maintain
the planter.



Pat presented Certificates of Completion to the following: Tammy Gentry, Kerry Rush,
Hugh Nichols, Martha Rodgers , Maggie Thompson, Susan Parkerson ,Debbie Jacobson, Cheryl
Gritton, Sally Moore, Lynne May.

These have completed the required course hours and are presently working to complete the
required volunteer hours for certification. Congratulation to the class.

Meeting adjourned at 11: 55a.m. Afterwards the members enjoyed a delicious potluck meal
and played a game of “Dirty Plant”.

Meeting Minutes presented by Diane Clapp and Treasia Bennett



